
 

 

2nd September 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

  

I am writing to share that Peter Sweeney, Director of Catholic Education, has requested that Cardinal Pole 

offer leadership support at Bishop Challoner Catholic School following the resignation of their Headteacher 
this week. I am delighted to announce that Adam Hall has agreed to serve as Executive Headteacher at 

Bishop Challoner Catholic School from September 2024. Mr Hall will remain the substantive Headteacher 

of Cardinal Pole Catholic School.  

  

Staff from the emerging Lux Mundi Trust and Cardinal Pole have already worked closely with Bishop 

Challoner over the last few years, visiting and collaborating with their senior leaders and working in 

partnership as two large Catholic secondary schools proud to serve East London.  Our continued working 

together will be an excellent ‘fit’ and will provide stability for the school going into September 2024.   

  

Arrangements have been secured for the day to day running of Cardinal Pole through the appointment of 

a Head of School. I am pleased that Mr O’Donoghue, currently Associate Deputy Headteacher, has agreed 

to take on this role. I am absolutely confident that these arrangements will ensure that both schools 

continue to thrive. 

  

Thank you for your continued support. 

  

 Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justin Madubuko 

CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 

  

  

 

 


